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CTK SCHOOL
NEWSLETTER

OCTOBER, 2014
NEWS FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S OFFICE

We are already into our second month of school. I can’t believe the time is going so fast.

Our monthly assembly for October is on Empathy in Action – Understanding and caring for others.  Do I act with charity and Kindness?   The grade 6 class will prepare this.  Mass is scheduled for Thursday, October 16 at 10:00.  

Many, many thanks to the parents and students who worked so hard to make the Family Fun Day such a success. I could tell everybody had a great time. Clean up went quickly and efficiently. The grade 7 volunteers did a great job of supervising the slide and helping where needed. 

Many thanks to the parent volunteers and the student volunteers from St. Mary’s Academy who helped make the Terry Fox Run (or walk for some of us) day a success. It was very hot so the water we received was greatly appreciated.

Ms. Anne Hart and Mrs. Natasha Crossland have been hired for lunch supervision.  Ms. Hart will supervise downstairs on Monday and Tuesday, Mrs. Crossland will supervise on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday.  Welcome and thank you both.

Due to our Bed Bug Policy we longer accept used uniforms. Please contact other families if you wish to pass on your gently used uniforms.

The AGM is scheduled for Wednesday, October 29, 2014 in the Lennox Hall at 7:00, hope to see you all there.

Happy October!

Mrs. Enns
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PARENT ADVISORY COUNCIL

First and foremost, a huge thank you goes out to Mrs. Gordon and Mrs. Stokes for organizing yet another successful and enjoyable Family Fun Day!  Also, a big thanks to the many volunteers who helped out in the canteen, working the door, the craft table, the sucker pull table, the face painting table (they were incredible!), the set-up and clean-up, and with various other stations and duties.  Without the help of our wonderful parent volunteers, many of these activities and events would not be possible.  So thank you very much!  A fun time was had by all!

Starting in October, the Fun Lunches and Hot Dog Days will resume.  Thanks to Mrs. Hart and Mrs. Bazilewich for organizing the Fun Lunches and thanks to Mrs. Evenson and Mrs. Crossland for organizing the Hot Dog Days.  Just a reminder that Hot Dog tickets are available from the office for $1.00 per hot dog.  And for Fun Lunches, order forms will be sent home in your child’s backpack.  This month’s Fun Lunch will be on Friday, October 17th and Hot Dog Day will be on Friday, October 31st.

This year’s annual Terry Fox Run was a lot of fun for the students and the weather couldn’t have been more perfect!  Thanks to Mrs. Harrington, Mrs. Evenson and Mrs. Stordeur for organizing the refreshments!  

CTK’s annual Wine Raffle is coming up fast.  This year, tickets will be sent home with your child, so please keep an eye out for them in your child’s backpack along with more detailed information on the raffle.  Bottles of wine (valued at $10.00) can be dropped off at the school during the upcoming Parent-Teacher conferences.

Thanks to everyone who showed up to last month’s PAC meeting.  The next meeting will be on Wednesday, October 15th @ 7:00pm.  We hope to see you there!

Sincerely,

CTK Parent Advisory Council

BED BUG POLICY

As suggested by the Provincial Government Bed Bug Strategy, CTK has developed a Bed Bug Policy.

Bed bugs are flat, brown insects, about the size of an apple seed.  They feed on human blood and usually bite people at night while they are sleeping.  Bites appear as red bumps, usually several in a row, or rashes.  They are very itchy and usually occur around the face, neck, upper body, arms and hands.

Bed bugs can be picked up from classmates, vehicles or many other items.  They can be brought in by staff, students or visitors.

“Due to a sharp increase in bed bug infestations in Winnipeg, blankets, stuffed animals, unnecessary personal items, or unnecessary extra clothing, will not be allowed in the school.  In view of the increase of bed bugs we have suspended the collection of used uniforms.  If bed bugs are found in a home, contact the administration immediately so appropriate action can be taken in accordance with the Bed Bug Guide for Schools provided by the Manitoba Government.

Staff is required to report suspected incidents of bed bug bites or sightings to the administration.  If bed bugs are found in the school appropriate action will be taken in accordance with the Bed Bug guide for Schools provided by the Manitoba Government.”

Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.
MESSAGE FROM BOARD OF DIRECTORS

September is now over and we have all settled into the school year routine.  Hopefully you have now had an opportunity to see our brand new school bus as well as some of the changes we made to the gym, hallway, and our upstairs windows over the summer!

The board welcomes 2 new members, Michael Desautels and Mike Emslie.  Thank you both for sharing with us, and the school, your time and expertise.

We are also holding our Annual General Meeting on Wednesday, October 29th at 7:00 pm in the Lennox Hall.  We welcome all parents, staff and community members to attend.  It is a great opportunity to meet the board members and hear what the board has been busy working on over this past year.  We look forward to seeing you there!

As always, all CTK families are welcome to attend our monthly Board meetings, which are held on the second Wednesday of each month at 7pm, in one of the meetings rooms beside Lennox Hall.
CTK Board of Directors

PHYSICAL EDUCATION NEWS
Here are the volleyball league schedules for the 4 Royals teams:

Competitive Girls

October 1st  St Alphonsus Hurricanes at CTK

October 8th  Westgate Wings at CTK

October 15th  CTK at Holy Ghost Blazing Spirits

October 22nd  St Maurice Patriotes at CTK

October 29th  Linden Christian Wings at CTK

November 1st  St Alphonsus Hurricanes Tournament

November 3rd  CTK at St Gerard Storm

November 5th  CTK at St Alphonsus Hurricances

November 8th  St Mary’s Tournament (Tentative date)

November 12th  CTK at Balmoral Hall Blazers

November 24th-December 1st  MCSAA League Playoffs

Competitive Boys
October 8th  CTK at St Gerard Storm

October 15th  Linden Christian Wings at CTK

October 21st  CTK at St Charles Chargers

October 27th  Immaculate Heart of Mary Spirit at CTK

November 3rd  CTK at St Alphonsus Hurricanes

TBA  Holy Ghost Blazing Spirits at CTK

November 5th  St Maurice Patriotes at CTK

November 8th  St Paul’s Crusaders Sports OutReach Tournament

November 19th  CTK at St John Brebeuf Bobcats

November 24th-December 1st   MCSAA League Playoffs

Developmental Girls

October 2nd  CTK at St Gerard Storm

October 9th  Holy Cross Saints A at CTK

October 16th  St Alphonsus Hurricanes at CTK

October 21st  CTK at St Emile Huskies

November 4th  CTK at St John Brebeuf Bobcats

November 20th  Holy Cross Saints B at CTK

November 21st or November 22nd   League Tournament

Developmental Boys

October 2nd  St Emile Huskies at CTK

October 7th  CTK at Linden Christian Wings A

October 14th  CTK at St Alphonsus Hurricanes

October 23rd  St Maurice Patriotes at CTK

November 6th  St John Brebeuf Bobcats at CTK

November 18th  CTK at St Ignatius Wolverines

November 21st or 22nd   League Tournament

Best of luck to all of the volleyball teams.  GO ROYALS GO…

Mr. Kalichak
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PARENT’S CORNER
ALL SAINTS FAIR

[image: image1.wmf]The Grade 5 class will be hosting the All Saints Fair for the Kindergarten to Grade 6 classes on Friday, October 31st. The activities will take place in the gym. In order to have enough prizes for all students that participate, we are asking for donations from the families at Christ the King School. Prizes can include things like small bags of chips, packaged candy/chocolate (peanut & tree nut free) or small toys for boys and girls. There will also be a pumpkin draw as part of the All Saints Fair so if you are able to donate a pumpkin (any size) for this draw it would be greatly appreciated. All donations can be brought to the Grade 5 classroom during the month of October. 

Thank you,

Mrs. Grantham & the Grade 5 class

SCHOOL UNIFORM

Many students are arriving to school without their proper uniform.  Please review the Christ the King School uniform policy that states students must wear the school uniform. The CTK crest must be visible at all times. The uniform consists of the following garments:

Boys and Girls (Grade K to 8)

Navy pants (purchased from uniform supplier)
Navy walking shorts (purchased from uniform supplier) 
White or burgundy CTK crested shirt/ polo shirt  
Burgundy hoodie/sweatshirt with logo 
Black Shoes (with non-marking soles) or plain white runners (no sandals, crocs or flip flops)
Girls may also wear:

Navy skorts with navy tights or knee high socks 

Navy tunic with navy tights or knee high socks

Boys and Girls Gym Uniform 
(Grades1-8)

Burgundy gym shorts
CTK gym shirt 
The following items must be purchased from the School or Top Marks Uniforms:

CTK crested hoodie sweatshirt
CTK crested shirt/polo shirt
Burgundy gym shorts
CTK gym shirts

Navy pants
STUDENT COUNCIL NEWS
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Thank you to all the candidates who participated in this year’s campaign. Your election speeches and posters were very well done! 

Congratulations to the new Student Council Executive for the 2014-2015 school year:

President – Darian K & Ryan W. 

Vice President – Elizabeth C.
Treasurer – Jonah W.
Secretary – Noah K.
Gr. 5 representative – Julia S.
Gr. 4 representative – Liam G.
We are looking forward to a great year!

Mrs. Grantham & Ms. Battaglia
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DEAR PARENT: P“

Dairy Farmers of Manitoba is pleased to welcome your child's school to the 2014-2015 School Milk
Program. There is no cost to the school to participate in our School Milk Program, and the benefits to
both your child and the school are numerous.

WHY MILK?

According to Canada's Food Guide children aged 4 to 8 years old need 2 servings of “Milk and
Alternatives” each day and youths aged 9 to 13 years need 3-4 servings as part of a balanced diet.
Unlike other beverages, milk is an excellent source of calcium and other bone building nutrients, which
are so important during the years of rapid growth. Both white and chocolate milk (2%, 1% or skim)
contribute 16 essential nutrients to your child's lunch at school.

WHO CAN PARTICIPATE?

Any student who drinks milk during lunch hour, whether they purchase milk at school, bring it from home,
or drink milk at home can win.

WHY IT IS FUN AND REWARDING?

Not only will your child win nutritionally every day, but also every student drinking milk is given an
opportunity to participate in the school's milk draws. This year's milk reminders include T-shirts, Paper
Clips, Soccer Bags, Cow Tape, Door Hangers, 3D Cups, Cow Note Pads, Twist Erasers and Tubers.

WHAT IS YOUR ROLE?

Milk drinking and healthy eating start at home and now can continue at school. Encouraging your son or
daughter to drink milk with meals and snacks is one of the simplest ways to add important nutrients to
their diet. Your son or daughter will need approximately $10.°°_£o,-/_12 milk hdf8%purchase milk at
school which will provide your child with the healthy goodness to get them through a long school day.

This program is funded 100% by Dairy Farmers of Manitoba. We would like to welcome your child's
school, which joins hundreds of other Manitoba schools registered in the School Milk Program. If you
have any questions regarding your school's Milk Program please contact the school and ask for the
School Milk Coordinator.

Sarah Cahill, RD
Nutrition Programs — School Milk & Dairy Education
Dairy Farmers of Manitoba

Milk Tickets can be PurchoSﬁd ‘H\rOuﬁh You{)
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